

Montreal  
Oct 8/93

Dear George,

William has probably  
informed you that he has  
had a definite offer from  
Lippin, contingent of course  
on the approval of the  
Govt, and W. is now  
making up his mind  
for a move to Ottawa  
when notice shall be  
given him, which cannot  
however be given for  
some weeks.

You might perhaps  
help him in the near  
future by obtaining for him

any reports on Bluebirds  
bearing on the work,  
and which ~~to~~ may be  
useful for him to read  
w.p.

of the position to me  
better in money than what  
he now has, it will be  
more definite and in-  
dependent. At least he  
will not be a slave  
of all work & a miserable  
fellow like Peterin.

Since my return from  
Leeds I have been  
suffering from a little  
cough, which has kept  
me in the house - as

erysipelatus affections of the  
left foot. I am now walking  
in a recumbent position,  
hope however to be up  
again in a day or two.

This will of course  
delay any trip to Ottawa,  
as hanging on my feet  
in a museum would be  
the worst thing for me.

Perhaps however this  
coming of matters to a  
head may be a means  
of relieving me from the  
difficulty I have had with  
my feet since my sleep.

My ~~clothes~~ is fairly well,  
but not so strong as I  
could wish; and this  
is the trouble of mine

things was case in his

The cases of all  
are many; but they  
are not for very long.

Ever yours

Wm D. Brown

P.S. I have just received  
your letter of yesterday. It  
is impossible to fix the  
exact correlation of the  
Metz beds with those in Ireland.  
They cannot I fancy be far  
from the horizon of the Lewis,  
but are probably below rather  
than above. Chazy will  
do for an approximation, but  
with a note of "older rather  
than newer".

Thanks for name of seal

W.D.